



Grounds Committee Minutes – Monday, February 23, 2009
3:00 to 4:00 pm, Clairmont Hall, room 126
	TOPIC / CATEGORY 

(Action/Information)
	PERSON
	KEY POINTS / NEXT STEPS [Action]

	ON-GOING TOPICS:
•New Landscapes                 •Landscape Goals/Vision 

	In attendance:
	
	

	Approve Minutes 
	All
	Joan Harrison-Buckley, Alison Heimowitz, Loretta Mills, Kirk Pearson, Mickey Yeager, Karyn Bassett

	CCC Grounds Update
	Tom Powell & Mickey Yeager
	No report.

	Athletic Fields/Dog ‘litter’
	Loretta Mills
	The dog litter stations have been ordered and received.  They will be installed early spring


	Track and field/cross country facilities update
	Keoni McHone


	Not present


	Begin to develop a Sustainable Landscape Plan
	all
	Not discussed.


	Irrigation and Mowing of the Community Garden
	Karyn Bassett
	· Karyn is working with Mindy Brown and helping the community by managing the Community Gardens.
· New directional signs for Community Gardens have been installed.
· New information signs have been places near the gardens entrances with contact information.

· Plots are 700 sq ft.  Will rent for $40 year.  
· Grounds committee agreed that the gardens should NOT be watered with the overhead system.  Wasteful. 
· There are no funds available, at this time, to increase the number of hose bibs for the site.  It was suggested to only rent plots that have access to water and as rental fees are received, plan for additional water bibs at that time.  Will need to have the site evaluated and bib locations identified. 
· Suggestion to create a master water schedule, that will inform plot owners when water will be available.  Mickey will investigate putting a timer on the main water line feeding the gardens.
· The existing bibs can be fitted with splitters.  Campus services can install these to prevent theft of the splitters.
· A liability waiver will need to be signed by all community garden plots renters.  Incorporate into plot registration process.  Kirk will provide form.
· Suggestion to inform plot renters that the road they are driving on is also the jogging trail.
· Mowing field weeds at margins of gardens was discussed but no decisions made.


	Plants needed for the Front Entrance Perennial Garden
	Mickey Yeager

	Currently working on the list,   The Horticulture Department may be able to assist in acquiring selected plants.

Email list to Elizabeth Howley when completed.


	Budget reductions
	Kirk Pearson
	Budget savings that will impact campus grounds:

· Irrigation - At the Oregon City and Wilsonville campuses turf areas will not be irrigated.  Planting beds will receive limited watering on an as needed basis.   The Harmony campus will continue to irrigate, as plantings are new landscapes, until established.

· Mowing – Goal is to reduce the contract by 30%.  Areas to discuss with contractor will include edging, mowing frequency, go to once yearly fertilizer and eliminate lime.  [Elizabeth suggested to forgo fertilizer but to retain lime application.]  Weed spraying will continue.

	Biology lab animals
	Joan Harrison-Buckley
	The biology department is giving away the majority of the lab animals, due to cost of upkeep.  Alison has contacts with OMSI and Brads Reptiles that may be able to provide homes.

	please email ehowley@clackamas.edu if you are unable to attend. 
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